
Southwest Arkansas Workforce Development Board 
April 11, 2019– 10:00 a.m.

SWAPDD, Inc. – Magnolia, AR
Members Present:  Becky Ives, Josh Taylor, James Lee Silliman, Rory Gulick, Kensel Green (by Proxy), Barbara Hamilton, Barbara Jones (by Proxy), Tracie Lee (by Proxy), Julie Robertson (by Proxy), Tammy Waters (by Proxy), and John Mack.
Chairman, James Lee Silliman, called the Southwest Arkansas Workforce Development Board meeting to order at 10:15.  
Minutes of November 8, 2018 Meeting:

The minutes from the November 8, 2018 meeting were not reviewed, due to lack of members for quorum/approval.  
Report from Staff:

Patrick Carter reported the following:
Monitoring Reports

· PY18 – Recently received state response for PY17 monitoring report and the deadline to complete the response back is April 20, 2019.  The state monitors also completed another round of monitoring the week of March 4, 2019.
 AAPI Grant Update

· $114.000 grant received. Canfor will partner with NATF for apprenticeships.

ONE Stop & Finance Vacancies

· Recent interviews for both positions and will update board as soon as final decisions are made. 

Report from Title I Provider, Financial Report and One-Stop Operator
Tamara Bowers reported on enrollment goals, success stories, upcoming job fairs, and outreach efforts for Title I services.  Discussion followed.  

Lisa Stamper reported on the financial report for programs and expenditures. Discussion followed. 

Anne Hughey reported that partners should expect to receive IFA invoices, which have been mailed. She also discussed that the Business Service Teams as well as the Committees will be collaborating to get back active and look forward to meeting all interested parties. 

SWAWDB Vision and Goals

Patrick Carter discussed the vision, goals and strategies with handouts available. He also discussed SWAWDB bylaws, committees, and workgroups.  Rory Gulick suggested doing meetings by video/telephone conference for members are unable to attend, which may also increase participation.  Discussion about reconstructing the committees and exactly how many committees was really needed.  An agreement to have four committees:  Executive Committee, One-Stop Committee, Youth Committee, and Disability Committee.  
Open Discussion:

James Lee Silliman requested to send out emails to board members regarding their input on reconstructing the committees and also their feedback on using teleconference for future meetings being that a member is unable to attend in person. 

Flyers were available and distributed for upcoming job fairs in the local area.  
Adjournment:

There being no further business to discuss, James Lee Silliman adjourned the meeting at 11:33a.m. 
James Lee Silliman, Chairman                                                      
Date

